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opposing party as provided above un-
less the presiding officer finds good 
cause for the failure or that there is 
not prejudice to the objecting party. 

(c) Unless another party objects 
within the time set by the presiding of-
ficer, documents exchanged in accord-
ance with paragraph (a) of this section 
shall be deemed to be authentic for the 
purpose of admissibility at the hearing.

§ 27.23 Subpoenas for attendance at 
hearing. 

(a) A party wishing to procure the 
appearance and testimony of any indi-
vidual at the hearing may request that 
the presiding officer issue a subpoena. 

(b) A subpoena requiring the attend-
ance and testimony of an individual 
may also require the individual to 
produce documents at the hearing. 

(c) A party seeking a subpoena shall 
file a written request therefor not less 
than 15 days before the date fixed for 
the hearing unless otherwise allowed 
by the presiding officer for good cause 
shown. Such request shall specify any 
documents to be produced and shall 
designate the witnesses and describe 
the address and location thereof with 
sufficient particularity to permit such 
witnesses to be found. 

(d) The subpoena shall specify the 
time and place at which the witness is 
to appear and any documents the wit-
ness is to produce. 

(e) The party seeking the subpoena 
shall serve it in the manner prescribed 
in § 27.8. A subpoena on a party or upon 
an individual under the control of a 
party may be served by first class mail. 

(f) A party or the individual to whom 
the subpoena is directed may file a mo-
tion to quash the subpoena within ten 
days after service or on or before the 
time specified in the subpoena for com-
pliance if it is less than ten days after 
service.

§ 27.24 Protective order. 
(a) A party or a prospective witness 

or deponent may file a motion for a 
protective order with respect to dis-
covery sought by a party or with re-
spect to the hearing, seeking to limit 
the availability or disclosure of evi-
dence. 

(b) In issuing a protective order, the 
presiding officer may make any order 

which justice requires to protect a 
party or person from annoyance, em-
barrassment, oppression, or undue bur-
den or expense, including one or more 
of the following: 

(1) That the discovery not be had; 
(2) That the discovery may be had 

only on specified terms and conditions, 
including a designation of the time or 
place; 

(3) That the discovery may be had 
only through a method of discovery 
other than that requested; 

(4) That certain matters not be in-
quired into, or that the scope of dis-
covery be limited to certain matters; 

(5) That discovery be conducted with 
no one present except persons des-
ignated by the presiding officer; 

(6) That the contents of discovery or 
evidence be sealed; 

(7) That a deposition after being 
sealed be opened only by order of the 
presiding officer; 

(8) That a trade secret or other con-
fidential research, development, or 
commercial information, or facts per-
taining to any criminal investigation, 
proceeding, or other administrative in-
vestigation not be disclosed or be dis-
closed only in a designated way; or 

(9) That the parties simultaneously 
file specified documents or information 
enclosed in sealed envelopes to be 
opened as directed by the presiding of-
ficer.

§ 27.25 Fees. 
The party requesting a subpoena 

shall pay the cost of the fees and mile-
age of any witness subpoenaed in the 
amounts that would be payable to a 
witness in a proceeding in United 
States District Court. A check for wit-
ness fees and mileage shall accompany 
the subpoena when served, except that 
when a subpoena is issued on behalf of 
the Authority, a check for witness fees 
and mileage need not accompany the 
subpoena.

§ 27.26 Form, filing and service of pa-
pers. 

(a) Form. (1) Documents filed with the 
hearing clerk shall include an original 
and two copies. 

(2) The first page of every pleading 
and paper filed in the proceeding shall 
contain a caption setting forth the 
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